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Attachment 6

DETERMINATION OF INSUFFICENT PROTESTS TO THE PROPOSED WATER AND
WASTEWATER RATE INCREASE NOVEMBER 5, 2013

The City of Calistoga mailed a Notice of Public Hearing for November 5, 2013 on a
proposed water and wastewater rate increase to all property owners and utility customers on
September 21, 2013. This notice gave a 45 day advance notice of this hearing to submit any
protests or objections to the proposed rate increase. A total of 3,036 notices were sent. This
notice was sent in accordance with City Council Resolution 2013-079, “Procedures for
Establishing and Increasing Fees and Charges under Proposition 218",

A total of 1,448 parcels receive water and/or wastewater services from the city of
Calistoga. In accordance with Proposition 218 at least one half plus one individuals (i.e., 725)
must submit a letter of protest to the City prior to the close of the public hearing.

The November 5, 2013 a public hearing was conducted by the City Council. After the
close of the public hearing the Mayor directed the Acting City Clerk, Richard Spitler, to count the
protest letters received to determine if there were sufficient protests to stop the proposed utility
rate increase.

The Acting City Clerk did count all of the lefters and emails received without a
determination of whether they were contained the required information or if the individual was
qualified to file a protest. Accordingly, a total of 148 protest letters were received.

At the conclusion of this count, the Acting City Clerk public declared at this meeting that
this cursory review of the protests received demonstrated that the number received is manifestly
less than one-half of the parcels served by the City with respect to the fee which is the subject
of the protest. The Acting City Clerk advised the City Council at this meeting there was an
absence of a majority protest.

I, Richard Spitler, in my capacity as the Acting Clerk, attest that the above statements
are an accurate representation of the findings and facts of the resuits of the protest notification
and hearing process for the proposed water and wastewater rate increase under consideration
by the City Council and declare that there are insufficient number of protests to stop the
proposed utility rate increased in accordance with Proposition 218 and the City Council
Resolution 2013-079, Procedures for Establishing and Increasing Fees and Charges under
Proposition 218.

ATTEST:

ichard Spitler
Acting City Clerk
November 6, 2013



